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What is Kookaburra?

A Kookaburra is a bird and is
related to the Kingfisher. It has a
small body but powerful beak and
neck. More interestingly, it can
laugh. Naming our bulletin after
this Australian native bird
symbolises a dynamic, fun and
special group. Articles contributed
by alumni are particularly welcome!
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hrow away anxiety, relax
and enjoy great
weekends!

The trip took place on 3-4
April 04, Climate was good,
moderately windy - ideal for
travelling. Trip goers were from
VGAC, NutriFort, RMIT Vietnam,
Metro, AC Nielsen, etc.

Upon arrival, we are
awakened by the fresh air and
cool wind of Binh Chau. A
promise of enjoyable
weekends!

At Binh Chau, there were
plenty of choices for relaxing:
foot-soaking basins; hot water
swimming pool, mud-bathing
(white teeth and extremely dark
skin), fishing (crocodile), playing
tennis, karaocke, etc. and we
tried all. And karaoke was a
great time. Lam Truong or Trio

esponding to the appeal

of Can Tho University's

management board for
diversifying English speaking
activities and meanwhile
helping students to get more
knowledge about the culture,
geography, country and pecple
of Australia and other English-
speaking countries, the English
Department of the Pedagogy
Faculty, in collaboration with
Vietnamese Graduates from
Australia Club (VGAC) organised
the 'Explore Australia® contest
on 29 May 04,

666 would stay quiet if they
could hear top singers Phi
Dzung, Qui Trung, Hai Van...
and others singing and dancing.
And yes, of course, there were
also high scores for over loud
voice. After a barbecue dinner,
we played games and enjoyed
great fun and laughter.

Qur main activity of the trip
was a 5K race. "Running is very
good for health" but after a few
steps the legs were so weary.
And as we did not expect such a
big challenge in a 5K race, some
of us (sorry) had to cut it short
and o.. accepted no prizes. For
your information: Mr. Trung, our
VGAC National Chairman won a
prize. He deserved our elder. Try
hard, brother Trung, for a
stronger VGAC!

By VGAC National Coordinator

Five teams participating in the
contest were from the English
Department. They had to go
through several challenges:
knowledge test, mini play,
contest of eloquence in English.
Finally, the team of Class 27
won the first prize. Nearly 1,000
students watched and cheered
at the contest, which was
organised the first time at Can
Tho University and sponsored
by VGAC. With the support of
VGAC, Can Tho University plans
to make this contest an annual
event.

Report from VGAC Can Tho

hat night, the venue was
warmed up in a really
festive atmosphere. The

Gala was well attended by
nearly 500 alumni and guests.
Representatives from various
institutions, companies, as well
as senior officials from the
Australian Embassy and
Vietnamese government came
to this special event. The Gala
was widely reported on
televisions, namely VTV and
Hanei TV, and some major
newspapers and e-newspapers.

he Gala created an oppor-
T tunity for alumni in Hanoi

to get together, enjoy a
wonderful and meaningful night
of musical entertainment and
charity, where VGAC Hanoi
charity program has been offi-
cially initiated. During the Gala,
VGAC Hanoi chapter made con-
tribution to the "Fund for the
Poor" of the Fatherland Front
and presented scholarships to
five poor and disadvantaged
children with good academic
records.

s Chairman of VGAC
Hanoi Chapter, | am
very happy that the

Gala was a great success. It is
thankful to the enthusiastic
contribution of the Hanoi
Committee members, who
were just appointed a few
weeks before the Gala and
VGAC Hanoi Coordinator.

Nguyen Huy Quang
Chairman, VGAC Hanoi Chapter




i Gala Dinner

Alumni excit

edly enjoy Hanoi Gala

Have-Fun-with Tennis

ietnam - Australia

Friendship Tennis

Tournament "VGAC
Open" was jointly organised by
VGAC (Vietnamese Graduates
from Australia Club) and
Vietnam - Australia Friendship
Association (VAFA) on 29 May
04 at Van Thanh Tourist Park in
HCMC's Binh Thanh District.

Attending in the tournament
were more than 50 amateur
tennis players, who are the
club’s members, Australian
expatriates, overseas
Vietnamese together with their
families and friends, who came
to give them big hands over
their competition.
Players competed in two

levels: standard level (for those

established a Charity Fund and

since then, charity activities
have been done throughout
VGAC chapters.

VND 50 million are the largest
amount VGAC HCMC has
collected since the Charity Fund
was established. Mr. Nguyen Phi
Dzung and Mr. Trinh Quang Bao,
HCMC Charity Fund Manager
visited Phu Yen province to
donate VND 35 million to Phu
Yen Ophthalmology Centre for
cataract operations of poor
patients in Son Hoa district. The
remained VND 15 million was
donated to a centre for handi-
capped children. The sum was
contributed by many VGAC
members, their friends and
families as well as Vietnamese
expats from Australia.

This was then followed by
"Music and Charity Night" Gala
Dinrer in Hanoi on 17 Mar 04.

E n Aug 03, VGAC HCMC

with less than two years
playing) and advanced level
(with over two years playing).
Mr. Pham Van Phuoc and
Mr. Nguyen Duc Cuong won
the advanced level and Mrs.
Nguyen Kim Thu and Mr.
Nguyen Van Hanh won the
standard level.

Although it was the first time
VGAC HCMC Chapter and
VAFA organised such sport
event, the Tennis Tournament
was highly appreciated by
competitors for its success.
VGAC HCMC Chapter plans to
make Tennis Tournament an
annual event. We hope to
welcome more competitors in
VGAC games 2005. See you.

By Bui Thuy Naa

The Gala was very meaningful
and greatly appreciated by
relevant authorities for charity
contribution of VND 10 million to
the "Fund for The Poor" and
direct donation of VND one
million each for 5 disadvantaged
students in Hanoi. During the
Gala, VGAC members and non-
members donated around VND 4
million to the VGAC Charity
Fund. Mr. Nguyen Huu Quang,
Chairman, VGAC Hanoi as well
as other committee members
also contributed their meoney and
lots of time and effort for the
success of this charity night.

On 15 Aug 04, VGAC HCMC
will crganise an Alumni Gala
Dinner, in which belongings of
popular people will be
auctioned to support victims
of Agent Orange.

With a range of charity
activities since Aug 03, VGAC
has showed high responsibility
to the society and the
disadvantaged people and
demonstrated the dynamics of
its members. The work is
on-going and more charity
programs will be organised in a
near future.

By Nguyan Phi Dzung












